

LINDSEY O. GRAHAM, SOUTH CAROLINA
JOHN CORNYN, TEXAS
MICHAEL S. LEE, UTAH
TED CRUZ, TEXAS
JOSH HAWLEY, MISSOURI
THOM TILLIS, NORTH CAROLINA
JOHN KENNEDY, LOUISIANA
MARSHA BLACKBURN, TENNESSEE
ERIC SCHMITT, MISSOURI
KATIE BOYD BRITT, ALABAMA
ASHLEY MOODY, FLORIDA

RICHARD J. DURBIN, ILLINOIS
SHELDON WHITEHOUSE, RHODE ISLAND
AMY KLOBUCHAR, MINNESOTA
CHRISTOPHER A. COONS, DELAWARE
RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNECTICUT
MAZIE HIRONO, HAWAII
CORY A. BOOKER, NEW JERSEY
ALEX PADILLA, CALIFORNIA
PETER WELCH, VERMONT
ADAM B. SCHIFF, CALIFORNIA

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6275

July 9, 2026

VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION

The Honorable Elizabeth Warren
United States Senator

The Honorable Richard Durbin
United States Senator

The Honorable Richard Blumenthal
United States Senator

The Honorable Ron Wyden
United States Senator

The Honorable Gary Peters
United States Senator

Dear Senators:

In your June 23, 2026, letter, you noted that officials in this administration must “explain how they will restore faith that the Administration is representing the best interests of the American people rather than the personal interests of the President and his close associates.” Yet, many of my Democratic colleagues were silent on this very same issue involving past Democratic administrations and their political allies.

Unlike many of my Democratic colleagues, I’ve consistently held the same approach to my oversight during administrations of both political parties.¹ For example, my bipartisan Crossfire Hurricane investigation with then-Ranking Member Feinstein involved interviews of Donald Trump, Jr and other Republicans.² I led that investigation as Chairman of the Judiciary Committee when Donald Trump was President. And, as a specific example of bipartisan good-will, at the then-Ranking Member’s request, the committee interviewed an additional six individuals. This group included advisors to the Trump campaign and the transition team as well as a business associate of the President. All of this begs the question:

When did all of you run a transcribed interview of Hunter Biden?

We also obtained many records from Republicans, including the Trump campaign. I also subpoenaed Paul Manafort with the Ranking Member’s agreement to appear at a hearing and provide testimony. Instead of publicly testifying, Manafort agreed to an interview with my and Ranking Member Feinstein’s staff. The Ranking Member’s staff refused to interview him and objected to my staff doing so without them. Ranking Member Feinstein changed her position and wanted to release Manafort from a hearing subpoena and invitation on the eve of the hearing. We ultimately did not interview Manafort.³

¹ See Press Release, *Grassley Calls out Democrats’ Double Standard on Congressional Oversight* (Nov. 4, 2025),

<https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-calls-out-democrats-double-standard-on-congressional-oversight>.

² Press Release, *Statement on Scheduling of Transcribed Interview* (Aug. 30, 2017), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/statement-scheduling-transcribed-interview>.

³ See Senate Judiciary Committee, *Executive Business Meeting* (Jun. 11, 2020), at 1:31:20, <https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/committee-activity/hearings/06/11/2020/executive-business-meeting>.

My Democratic colleagues and the liberal media sang my praises until my work began to show that Crossfire Hurricane and the Trump-Russia collusion was a hoax and a political hit-job by the other side of the aisle.⁴ In 2018, I released over 2,500 pages of interview transcripts and other documents obtained through my bipartisan investigation.⁵ When it came time to look at Democratic groups, such as the Democratic National Committee and Clinton Campaign, the eagerness from the Democratic side quickly faded, and we didn't obtain any records from them.⁶ For example, the Committee never received any emails from the Democratic National Committee or Clinton Campaign even though we repeatedly asked for them. Ranking Member Feinstein would not support a subpoena for those records. The Ranking Member also did not support a follow-on subpoena for Fusion GPS records. We received tens of thousands of blank pages and unresponsive material from Fusion. The only way to get compliance was through a subpoena that never happened.

The Judiciary Committee should've, in a bipartisan fashion, sought records from both sides, but my colleagues on the other side of the aisle shirked their responsibility. While Democrats have ignored Crossfire Hurricane once it didn't fit their anti-Trump narrative, I've continued my investigation. After years of efforts, I successfully obtained declassification of the "Clinton Annex" that showed the Comey FBI pulled punches and failed to follow investigative leads into Clinton because of their interest in investigating Trump. I also obtained declassification of the "Durham Annex" which is an appendix to John Durham's 2023 Special Counsel report that examined the evidence underlying the federal investigation into Russian interference during the 2016 election.⁷ The Durham Annex shows the FBI had intelligence that Clinton and her presidential campaign advisors worked to generate a fake narrative that then-presidential candidate Donald Trump colluded with Russia, in an attempt to "distract people from her own missing emails." Once again, the Comey FBI failed to fully investigate this evidence and ultimately used the discredited Steele Dossier to investigate Trump.

Your letter also urges holding hearings about a deal in which money was paid to "entities tied to the families of Trump," but where was the Democrats' eagerness for oversight when it involved the Biden family's financial dealings with the communist Chinese government and other foreign interests? My and Senator Johnson's oversight have proven these financial connections with authentic bank records.⁸ To the contrary, some of my Democratic colleagues attempted to stop our investigation in its tracks. I remind you that some of my Democratic colleagues, including some of you who signed the June 23 letter, engaged in partisan attacks on our Biden family's financial dealings investigation and attempted to discredit it. For example, on July 13, 2020, then-Minority Leader Schumer, Senator Warner, former Speaker Pelosi and then-Representative Schiff sent a letter, with a classified attachment, to the FBI, to express a purported belief that Congress was the subject of a foreign disinformation

⁴ Press Release, *Once Again, Democrats Block Committee Work on Russian Interference and Matters of National Security* (Jul. 26, 2017), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/once-again-democrats-block-committee-work-russian-interference-and-matters>.

⁵ Press Release, *Judiciary Committee Releases Transcripts, Documents following Trump Tower Meeting Inquiry* (May 16, 2018), <https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/press/rep/releases/judiciary-committee-releases-transcripts-documents-following-trump-tower-meeting-inquiry>.

⁶ Press Release, *Grassley on Investigation Transparency: Let's be Consistent* (Apr. 8, 2019), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-investigation-transparency-lets-be-consistent>.

⁷ Press Release, *Newly Declassified Appendix to Durham Report Sheds Additional Light on Clinton Campaign Plan to Falsely Tie Trump to Russia and FBI's Failure to Investigate* (Jul. 31, 2025), <https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/press/rep/releases/newly-declassified-appendix-to-durham-report-sheds-additional-light-on-clinton-campaign-plan-to-falsely-tie-trump-to-russia-and-fbis-failure-to-investigate>.

⁸ Press Release, *Grassley, Johnson Discuss Investigation into Biden Family Foreign Financial Entanglements - Part 1* (Mar. 28, 2022), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/remarks/grassley-johnson-discuss-investigation-into-biden-family-foreign-financial-entanglements-part-1>; Press Release, *Grassley Discusses Investigation Into Biden Family Foreign Financial Entanglements - Part 2* (Mar. 29, 2022), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/video/watch/grassley-discusses-investigation-into-biden-family-foreign-financial-entanglements-part-2>; Press Release, *The Biden Family Investigation - Part III: James Biden* (Apr. 5, 2022), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/remarks/the-biden-family-investigation-part-iii-james-biden>.

campaign.⁹ The classified attachment included unclassified elements that, among other things, attempted – and failed – to tie our investigation into the Biden family’s financial deals to foreign disinformation. Those elements were then leaked to the press to create false reporting.

Then-Ranking Members Peters and Wyden, on July 16, 2020, wrote to me and Senator Johnson requesting a member briefing from the FBI’s Foreign Influence Task Force on matters purportedly relating to our investigation.¹⁰ On July 28, 2020, we responded and reminded them that in March 2020, the FBI and relevant members of the Intelligence Community had already briefed our committees and provided assurances that there was no reason that our committees should not continue their investigation. Nonetheless, the FBI succumbed to the Democratic pressure and provided the infamous August 6, 2020, briefing, which led to another press leak that continued to spread the falsehood that our investigation was somehow advancing Russian disinformation. Senator Blumenthal published an op-ed in *The Washington Post* the following day, on August 7, 2020, that amplified these false statements by accusing our investigation of “perpetuating Russian disinformation in the U.S. Senate.”¹¹ Senator Johnson and I thoroughly responded to these allegations in a letter we sent on August 20, 2020, to Senator Blumenthal as well as Senator Van Hollen.¹² And then, Ranking Member Wyden and Minority Leader Schumer tried to offer a resolution in the Senate disparaging our Biden family investigation.¹³ They basically called us Russian stooges, when we were rightly following the facts we uncovered during our investigation to include records dated during the Obama administration. Senate rules were violated in this effort and, of course, it was appropriately shut down. Senator Johnson and I have successfully refuted all those false allegations and made public a series of authentic bank records in 2022 relating to the Biden family’s connections to the communist Chinese government, which Democrats tried, but ultimately failed, to claim advanced Russian disinformation.¹⁴ How can authentic bank records be Russian disinformation? These repeated and consistent attacks by my Democratic colleagues in the Senate for doing good government oversight based on government records were as disgraceful then as they are today and not one of the naysayers has ever apologized to Senator Johnson or me.

I find it interesting that Democrats now raise concerns about potential national security risks and alleged conflicts of interests associated with the United Arab Emirates (UAE) and President Trump’s family’s reported business dealings but were silent about Bill Clinton’s business dealings with the UAE and other foreign countries when Hillary Clinton served as Secretary of State. Democrats provided no support for my investigation of former Secretary of State Hillary Clinton’s apparent violations of the Emoluments Clause during her time as Secretary of State during the Obama-Biden administration. In March 2016, I wrote to the Obama Justice Department raising concerns about Secretary Clinton’s 2009-2013 financial disclosures during her time as Secretary of State, which showed that her husband, former

⁹ Press Release, *The Media Again Takes Liberal Disinformation Bait on Biden Family Oversight* (May 11, 2021), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/remarks/the-media-again-takes-liberal-disinformation-bait-on-biden-family-oversight>.

¹⁰ Press Release, *Johnson, Grassley Denounce Democrat Disinformation Campaign in Response to Peters, Wyden, Democrat Leaders’ Letters* (Jul. 28, 2020), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/johnson-grassley-denounce-democrat-disinformation-campaign-response-peters-wyden>.

¹¹ Press Release, *Grassley, Johnson to Colleagues: Stop Spreading Foreign-Sourced Falsehoods* (Aug. 20, 2020), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-johnson-colleagues-stop-spreading-foreign-sourced-falsehoods>.

¹² Letter from Senator Charles E. Grassley and Senator Ron Johnson to Senator Chris Van Hollen (Aug. 20, 2020), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-johnson-colleagues-stop-spreading-foreign-sourced-falsehoods>.

¹³ Press Release, *Office of Senator Charles E. Grassley, Grassley (Again) Rejects Democrats’ Baseless Claims about Burisma Probe* (Sep. 16, 2020), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-again-rejects-democrats-baseless-claims-about-burisma-probe>.

¹⁴ Press Release, *Grassley, Johnson Share Investigative Material with Prosecutors in Hunter Biden Criminal Probe* (Oct. 26, 2022), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-johnson-share-investigative-material-with-prosecutors-in-hunter-biden-criminal-probe>; Press Release, *Johnson, Grassley Release Report on Conflicts-of-Interest Investigation* (Sep. 23, 2020), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/johnson-grassley-release-report-conflicts-interest-investigation>; Press Release, *Grassley, Johnson Release Supplement to Report on Potential Conflicts of Interest Stemming from Biden Family Foreign Business Arrangements* (Nov. 18, 2020), <https://www.finance.senate.gov/chairmans-news/grassley-johnson-release-supplement-to-report-on-potential-conflicts-of-interest-stemming-from-biden-family-foreign-business-arrangements>.

President Bill Clinton, participated in at least 62 functions in foreign states.¹⁵ These included speaking events connected to foreign governments, and some were even funded by foreign governments.¹⁶ In my letter, I noted that on at least two occasions, former President Clinton received hundreds of thousands of dollars for appearances sponsored by Middle Eastern governments, including \$500,000 for an appearance sponsored by the UAE government.¹⁷ In August 2017, I wrote to Senator Blumenthal requesting that he explain what steps he was taking to seek remedy of apparent Emoluments Clause violations by Secretary Clinton after he and Congressman John Conyers filed a lawsuit against President Trump for his alleged violations of the Emoluments Clause.¹⁸ In that letter, I noted one example where former President Clinton received \$500,000 for a speech in Moscow, which was funded by a Russian investment bank whose senior officials included former Russian intelligence personnel.¹⁹ I also noted that former President Clinton received \$200,000 for a speech connected to the Chinese government.²⁰ Moreover, former President Clinton's speaking fees appear to have increased from \$150,000 to between \$500,000 and \$750,000 when Hillary Clinton became Secretary of State.²¹ During the time the money was flowing in from foreign governments, Hillary and Bill Clinton were joint filers. My oversight has shown that Hillary Clinton received money from foreign governments during her time as Secretary of State, yet after all these years, I've received no support from my Democratic colleagues to investigate these issues.

Further, Democrats have yet to support my investigation into concerns, which I've had for over a decade, regarding Secretary Clinton's mishandling of highly classified information, potential campaign finance violations, dubious Clinton Foundation financial dealings, and her preferential treatment by the Obama-Biden DOJ.²² On May 17, 2016, I wrote a letter to then-FBI Director James Comey raising

¹⁵ Letter from Senator Charles E. Grassley and Senator Thom Tillis to the Honorable Loretta Lynch, Attorney General, Department of Justice (Mar. 25, 2016), on file with Committee staff.

¹⁶ *Id.*

¹⁷ *Id.* Public Financial Disclosure Report (2011) at 11 (listing the sponsor as the "Abu Dhabi Global Environmental Data Initiative (AGEDI)"); James V. Grimaldi and Rebecca Ballhaus, *Speaking Fees Meet Politics for Clintons* (Dec. 30, 2015), THE WALL STREET JOURNAL, <http://www.wsj.com/articles/speaking-fees-meet-politics-for-clintons-1451504098>. According to the Wall Street Journal, "the invitation came from the Abu Dhabi Global Environmental Data Initiative (AGEDI), a group created by Sheikh Khalifa bin Zayed Al Nahyan, president of the United Arab Emirates and emir of Abu Dhabi, according to Mr. Clinton's request to the State Department." Notably, AGEDI was founded by the Environmental Agency-Abu Dhabi, a governmental agency of the Emirate of Abu Dhabi. See <https://agedi.org/who-we-are/> listing "AGEDI Brochures" which states, "AGEDI works closely with its founders, the United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP) and Environment Agency- Abu Dhabi (EAD) towards achieving sustainable development." See also, Law No. 16 of 2005 pertaining to the Reorganization of the Abu Dhabi Environmental Agency, <https://www.ead.gov.ae/-/media/Project/EAD/EAD/Documents/KnowledgeHub/LawsandPolicies/en/EAD-Establishment-Law.pdf>.

¹⁸ Letter from Senator Charles E. Grassley, Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary, to the Honorable Senator Richard Blumenthal and the Honorable Congressman John Conyers (Aug. 10, 2017), [https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/2017-08-10%20CEG%20to%20Blumenthal%20Conyers%20et%20al%20\(Clinton%20Emoluments\).pdf](https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/2017-08-10%20CEG%20to%20Blumenthal%20Conyers%20et%20al%20(Clinton%20Emoluments).pdf).

¹⁹ *Id.*; Public Financial Disclosure Report (2010).

²⁰ *Id.*

²¹ Matthew Mosk & Brian Ross, *Bill Clinton Cashed in When Hillary Became Secretary of State*, ABC News (Apr. 23, 2015), <http://abcnews.go.com/Politics/blill-clinton-cashed-billary-secretary-state/story?id=30522705>.

²² Letter from Senator Charles E. Grassley, Chairman, Senate Committee on the Judiciary, to the Honorable James Comey, Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation (May 17, 2016), https://www.grassley.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/2016-05-17_ceg_to_fbi_clinton_investigation_special_counsel.pdf ("Similarly, the content of many of the released emails implicates Constitutional issues and public corruption laws by raising issues relating to joint income from paid speeches given by President Clinton for foreign government entities, as well as the blurring of the lines between the actions taken on behalf of the State Department, the Clinton Foundation, and Teneo, a private firm founded by a former counselor to President Clinton."); Press Release, *Grassley Calls For Greater Transparency at FBI Following Clinton Investigation* (July 6, 2016), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-calls-greater-transparency-fbi-following-clinton-investigation>; Press Release, *Grassley Seeks Explanation of Reported Justice Department Decision to Drop Clinton Foundation Inquiries* (Aug. 15, 2016), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-seeks-explanation-reported-justice-department-decision-drop-clinton>; Rachel Bade, *Grassley to DOJ watchdog: Probe Clinton email investigation*, POLITICO (Nov. 2, 2016), <https://www.politico.com/story/2016/11/grassley-fbi-clinton-investigation-230662>; Press Release, *Grassley: Deliberate Mishandling of Classified Information Requires Accountability* (Oct. 28, 2019), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-deliberate-mishandling-classified-information-requires-accountability>; Press Release, *FBI Records Show Partisan Officials Killed Clinton Campaign Investigation* (Nov. 13, 2025), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-fbi-records-show-partisan-officials-killed-clinton-campaign-investigation>; Press Release, *Grassley Seeks Information from FBI Informant in Uranium One Probe* (Oct. 19, 2017), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-seeks-information-fbi-informant-uranium-one-probe>; Press Release, *Grassley Seeks Information about FBI Raid of Whistleblower's Home* (Dec. 4, 2018), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-seeks-information-about-fbi-raid-whistleblower-s-home>; Press Release, *New Records Reveal DOJ's Yearslong Efforts to Shut Down Investigation into Clinton Foundation* (Dec. 15, 2025), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/new-records-reveal-doj-s-yearslong-efforts-to-shut-down-investigation-into-clinton-foundation>.

concerns that many of the emails found on her non-government server blurred lines between the actions taken on behalf of the State Department, the Clinton Foundation, and Teneo, a private firm founded by a former counselor to President Clinton.²³ Then, on July 6, 2016, I requested information from then-Director Comey regarding public corruption issues and the Clinton Foundation and questioned the Director on whether the FBI investigated the Clinton Foundation regarding former President Clinton's speaking fees from foreign governments while Hillary Clinton was Secretary of State.²⁴ Further, on August 15, 2016, I wrote to the DOJ asking the Department to explain its reported decision to drop reported inquiries into Clinton Foundation and State Department interactions; specifically, allegations that the State Department, during Secretary Clinton's tenure, took favorable actions for Clinton Foundation donors in exchange for massive donations to the foundation.²⁵ I was given the stiff-arm by the Obama administration every time.

Last year, on November 13, 2025, I wrote a letter to DOJ and FBI and released recently obtained records which raised concerns about officials' refusal to open a criminal investigation into potential campaign finance violations committed by Hillary Clinton and the Democratic National Committee (DNC) despite FBI agents demonstrating a fact-pattern wherein Clinton and the DNC intentionally concealed payments to inappropriately target then-candidate Donald Trump.²⁶ I said of the records, "Courageous whistleblowers came to my office years ago to sound the alarm that the Justice Department inappropriately interfered in efforts to investigate potential criminal activity committed by Hillary Clinton and her campaign. These records show the same partisans who rushed to cover for Clinton rabidly pursued Arctic Frost, which was a runaway train aimed directly at President Trump and the Republican political apparatus." Then, on December 15, 2025, I released more recently obtained records revealing partisan efforts by government officials to shut down investigations into the Clinton Foundation even though significant evidence of wrongdoing existed.²⁷ It's the same play over and over again – shut down investigations into Democrats and hide records from my investigations.

This year, on April 27, 2026, I wrote a letter to Acting Attorney General Blanche and FBI Director Patel raising concerns about Secretary of State Clinton's handling of the acquisition of Uranium One, a then-owner of U.S. based uranium assets, by Atomredmetzoloto (ARMZ), a subsidiary of Russia's state-owned energy corporation, Rosatom, as well as multiple alleged foreign-influence concerns tied to speaking fees, donations, and State Department activities.²⁸ In that letter, I made public more records showing that the FBI opened a "Preliminary Investigation on the Bill, Hillary, and Chelsea Clinton Foundation" related to "its alleged use by foreign entities to corruptly influence decisions or actions on questions or matters, causes or proceedings before the U.S. State Department."²⁹ These were the same issues I had raised years earlier, and for which the Obama administration stiff-armed my

²³ Letter from Senator Charles E. Grassley, Chairman, Senate Committee on the Judiciary, to the Honorable James Comey, Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation (May 17, 2016), https://www.grassley.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/2016-05-17_ceg_to_fbi_clinton_investigation_special_counsel.pdf ("Similarly, the content of many of the released emails implicates Constitutional issues and public corruption laws by raising issues relating to joint income from paid speeches given by President Clinton for foreign government entities, as well as the blurring of the lines between the actions taken on behalf of the State Department, the Clinton Foundation, and Teneo, a private firm founded by a former counselor to President Clinton.").

²⁴ Press Release, *Grassley Calls For Greater Transparency at FBI Following Clinton Investigation* (July 6, 2016), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-calls-greater-transparency-fbi-following-clinton-investigation>.

²⁵ Press Release, *Grassley Seeks Explanation of Reported Justice Department Decision to Drop Clinton Foundation Inquiries* (Aug. 15, 2016), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/grassley-seeks-explanation-reported-justice-department-decision-drop-clinton>.

²⁶ Press Release, *Grassley: FBI Records Show Partisan Officials Killed Clinton Campaign Investigation* (Nov. 13, 2025), <https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/press/rep/releases/grassley-fbi-records-show-partisan-officials-killed-clinton-campaign-investigation>.

²⁷ Press Release, *New Records Reveal DOJ's Yearslong Efforts to Shut Down Investigation into Clinton Foundation* (Dec. 15, 2025), <https://www.grassley.senate.gov/news/news-releases/new-records-reveal-doj-yearslong-efforts-to-shut-down-investigation-into-clinton-foundation>.

²⁸ Letter from Senator Charles E. Grassley, Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary, to Mr. Todd Blanche, Acting Attorney General, and the Honorable Kash Patel, Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation (Apr. 27, 2026), https://www.grassley.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/grassley_to_doj_fbi_-_uranium_one_et_al.pdf.

²⁹ *Id.* at Exhibit 1 pg. 1-12.

investigative efforts, and it was only until recently that I was finally able to obtain responsive information thanks in large part to whistleblowers. I also requested that the FBI and DOJ provide my office with the outcome of this investigation as it is unclear what happened to the outstanding investigative activity once the Biden-DOJ took over.³⁰ Despite these many allegations, I received no outreach or support from my Democratic colleagues.

Where were all of you on any of these issues I've raised? Radio silent. Your track record on oversight clearly shows you are in no position to lecture me that "Congress has a responsibility to investigate" when for many years you've failed to do just that when it concerned misconduct allegations involving your political allies.

Sincerely,



Charles E. Grassley
Chairman
Committee on the Judiciary

cc:

The Honorable Mike Crapo
Chairman
Committee on Finance

The Honorable Ron Johnson
Chairman
Permanent Subcommittee on
Investigations

The Honorable Tim Scott
Chairman
Committee on Banking, Housing,
and Urban Affairs

The Honorable Rand Paul
Chairman
Committee on Homeland Security and
Governmental Affairs

³⁰ *Id.*